
Bar Manager’s Report AGM 7 February 2021 

 
A year of two halves…… the winter of 2019/20 during which the social 

season proceeded much as usual until mid March with the bar open for 

the Sunday lunches, so thank you to all those who manned the bar. 

 

The club house and bar remained closed from mid March throughout the 

season due to the lockdown. By March I had already started to build up 

stock for the forthcoming season, so over the next few months I gradually 

sold off the ‘dated’ stock to members at purchase price – thank you to 

members who helped in this way. 

 

During August and September we were able to hold 7 fun club 

competitions and I operated a ‘pop-up’ bar by the open double doors. 

This allowed us to raise several hundred pounds for the club as well as 

money for the Air Ambulance charity thanks to Rose’s home baking! 

 

As you know, I have decided to take a lesser role within the bar team. 

Thank you to all the members who were part of the ‘bar team’ since I 

took over in November 2016, and please give your support to Paul and 

Karen in the future. 

 

Neil Lofthouse 

 

 


